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Around The Green
pleted his Level 2 and 3 Amenity 
Horticulture (Sports Turf) green-
keeping qualifications through 
Duchy College has recently 
been appointed the Regional 
Representative for Sherriff Ame-
nity and is responsible for the 
Devon, Cornwall and Somerset 
areas. Dave was a greenkeeper 
at Ashbury Hotel and Golf Club 
for eight years and then for one 
year at Exeter Golf and Country 
Club. While attending Duchy 
College Dave was sponsored 
by the Training Agency and the 
Devon and Cornwall BIGGA 
Section to attend Harrogate 
Week

Further Dave has recently 
become new father, so congratu-
lations to him on many levels.

Ron Skinner 
All future events are now 

posted on the website and listed 
in the GI magazine. Please 
contact me if there is any news 
you would like to be included 
in these “Around the greens” 
notes. I look forward to seeing 
you all at our meetings.

George Pitts
Section Secretary
07929 754401
gpitts.yelverton@gmail.com
 

South Coast

Hi all,
As I write this the sun is 

shining again, the torrential 
rain that hindered the Ryder 
cup has moved away along with 
the spectators that turned the 
spectacular 2010 Course into a 
mud bath. My heart goes out to 
all who are involved in putting 
it right!

The South Coast Section 
played the annual match 
against the South West Sec-
tion, at Sherbourne GC, which 
resulted in another resounding 
win for the South West, four 
games to one. Our only winners 
were Joe Cooper, playing with 
James Stewart, so well done to 
them. The course was in out-
standing condition a credit to 
Chris Watson and his team. The 
greenkeeping standards were 
very high with all the work put 
in during late summer paying 
off handsomely. A pleasure 
indeed to play! Huxley Golf UK 
was our sponsor for the day, 
great to welcome them back into 
the Section. Memories go back 

to some amazing days out at 
Arlesford GC when Huxley was 
manufacturing machines and 
put on demo/golf days. Long 
may the company’s support 
continue.

The Section committee met at 
the end of September to discuss 
fixtures for next year along with 
subjects for our next seminar, 
which will be covered in a later 
issue. Golf fixtures are Liphook 
for the spring; Brokenhurst 
Manor in the summer and 
Waterlooville for the Autumn 
of 2011. Fixture cards will be 
printed in due course. Great 
venues, so plan to be there!

Here at Barton on the sunny 
south coast Autumn mainte-
nance has dominated the work 
load over the last week or so. 
Usual picture, when you plan 
to Graden it rains, core and 
clear up, it rains, top dress, yes 
it rained  and what happened 
when all the work was finally 
complete, the sun comes out 
with expected temperatures 
in the low 20’s. Oh, how I love 
greenkeeping.

Next month it’s over to Robert 
Hogarth who will give the results 
of the Autumn tournament from 
Broadstone. The next golfing 
fixture will be the Turkey trot 
here at Barton on December 13 
where golf, raffle, wind, rain and 
freezing temperatures will all be 
on offer.

Tony Gadd.
 

South West

Well it’s that time of year, the 
start of October.....what do we 
have to look forward to now. 
Many things if you think about it 
really. Halloween is just around 
the corner (thou I reckon some 
you are still dressed up from last 
year)! 

But more importantly the 
Ryder Cup is with us at the 
moment, and from the looks of 
it the guys at Celtic Manor have 
done the most fantastic job ever. 
The course looks amazing. With 
around nine years in the making 
it all comes down this week’s 
play. Everything is in order, the 
team are picked, the course is 
the most amazing condition 
and the spectators are driving 
their way through the gates....
All this to be ruined by the most 
awful weather this year. My God 

keepers from various Surrey 
golf clubs have taken advantage 
of a seminar arranged by this 
Section on October 6 at Surrey 
Downs. Many thanks to Gavin 
Kyle, who in conjunction with 
Nigel Church and William Carr 
have arranged the seminar to 
include machinery pre-start 
checks and basic setting up of 
cutting units. The attending 
greenkeepers will receive CPD 
points for participating.

Paul (Grandad) Weston 
phoned to inform me that his 
son, Michael, Course Manager 
at Omeda GC and partner, Lisa, 
took delivery of their new son, 
Jaden,, 6 lbs. 2 oz. on September 
17. Congratulations also to Elain 
Kelly, ex assistant greenkeeper 
to her father, Robin Smith, at 
Limpsfield Chart GC and Elain’s 
husband, Rupert, on the birth of 
their first son, Flynn Seth 8 lbs. 
9 oz., on August 6.

Welcome to Surrey to Mark 
Hastry, Heworth GC, who has 
taken over from Roger Tydeman 
as Course Manager at Croham 
Hurst GC. Also we welcome Ben 
Edwards, now Course Manager 
at West Hill GC. Ben, who takes 
over from Ian Morrison, was 
Course Manager, at Sandmar-
tins GC.

Please remember that our 
AGM takes place after the 
Turkey Trot at Guildford GC on 
December 7.

Brian Willmott
 

Essex 

What a busy month we’ve 
had the IOG Saltex Show, 
our Autumn Trophy meeting 
at Benton Hall G&CC, and 
the National Championship, 
sponsored by Kubota and Char-
terhouse at The Berkshire, all 
attended by at least some of our 
Section.

The Autumn Trophy 
Here we ago again for the 

fourth Essex BIGGA Golf Day of 
the year, with a strong field of 40 
at Benton Hall G&CC.

After much uncertainty about 
the day’s forecast, we where 
blessed with a dry and calm day 
(apart from the early holes), near 
perfect conditions for a golf and 
that was confirmed with some 
fantastic scoring! The overall 
winner of the Autumn Trophy 
and entry to the 2011 National 

Championship with an outra-
geous score of 47 pts was Steve 
Cousins, from Orsett GC, a fine 
round of golf that even included 
a blob!

Moving on with the other 
prizes for the day, Cat 2. 1. Mal-
colm Smith, Channels, 41pts; 
2. Mark Stopps, Bentley, 39pts; 
3. Sam Cook, Colchester, 36pts. 
Cat 1. 1. Richard Dunmow, 
Channels, 39pts; 2. Andy Crack-
nell, Orsett, 36pts, 3. Antony 
Kirwan, Lexden Wood, 34pts. 
Trade Winner. Mark Keysall, 
Rigby Taylor. 30pts Guest. Steve 
Crosdale, 39pts. 

Nearest the Pin on the 6th was 
won also by Steve Crosdale and 
the 16th was won by Sam Cook, 
from Colchester GC.

 It was a great day, and every-
one enjoyed themselves, a mas-
sive thanks for Benton Hall for 
allowing us to use their facility. 
Also a massive thanks to Adrian 
Mountain, and his greenkeep-
ing team, for a well prepared 
and presented golf course. And, 
last but by no means least, a 
big thanks must go out to their 
bar and kitchen staff for looking 
after us so well.

The BIGGA National Cham-
pionship at The Berkshire, 
was attended by the following: 
Stuart Rogers, Barry Mann, 
Andy Cracknell, Tom Bownes, 
Antony Kirwan, Steve Cousins, 
Dougie Fernie, and Ben Scriv-
ener. I understand that Antony 
Kirwan was in the prizes on the 
first day winning his category 
and also a trophy, and Stuart 
Rogers won his category on the 
second day. Well done to all the 
guys and I hope they enjoyed the 
experience.

The Essex Section AGM and 
Team Golf Event meeting is on 
Thursday, December 2 at The 
Essex Golf & Country Club, 
entries close on November 30, 
no late entries will be excepted. 
Two BIGGA Section members in 
a team of four please, individual 
entries will be teamed up. Cost 
per team, £65 = £17.50 each. 

The following positions on the 
committee are due for renewal.

Chairman, plus an Education 
Officer (due to the resignation of 
Paul O’Kane). The Committee 
wish to thank Paul for all the 
hard work he has put in on the 
Section’s behalf over the past 
couple of years.

Nominations for the position 
of Chairman and Education 
officer should to be with our 
Chairman Mark Stopps at 
mark@bentleygolfclub.com  no 

later than Monday, November 
15 please.  

If you have any news for the 
website or for GI please contact 
me on 07764-862.337 or via 
e-mail essexbigga@talktalk.net 

Arnold Phipps-Jones
Press Officer
 

South West and 
South Wales

 

Devon and Cornwall

Hello all,
On Wednesday, October 

6 the Section held its AGM at 
Stover GC. The day began with 
the obligatory bacon butties, 
followed by Golf or a Course 
Walk, lunch and then the meet-
ing. The day was attended by 
36 members and guests, which 
considering the time of year, was 
a strong attendance.

Jason Hampton, Course 
Manager, lead the course walk 
on this highly regarded, 18 hole 
members golf club. Both golfers 
and course walkers enjoyed 
bright sunshine on what was 
a glorious day. The golf format 
for the day was individual 
Stableford playing for the “Don 
Hunt” Trophy. Don worked in 
the industry for many years 
and was a strong supporter of 
BIGGA. He even took on the 
mantle of Section Administrator 
when it proved difficult to find 
a member to fill the role. It was 
a fitting day to remember Don. 
Prizes for the day were spon-
sored by Avoncrop Amenity and 
WBB Minerals. Many thanks 
to John Palfrey for organising 
and presenting the prizes and 
thanks for the sponsors con-
tinuing support of the Section. 
Ricky Worral, Dartmouth GC, 
took the first prize with a score of 
38pts; Ashley Millar, Churston 
GC, was second with 34pts  and 
third was Gary Tuckett with 
34pts. Nearest the Pin prize went 
to Ashley Millar and the Longest 
Drive to Gary Tuckett.

The AGM went well with a few 
changes to the Committee. Rob 
Guntrip, DGM, stands down 
as President and Jerry Cole, 
Greenways, too, both as trade 
members. Two new trade mem-
bers coming on to the committee 
will be Lee Kirk, MST, and Steve 

Dommett, DGM. Many thanks 
to both Rob and Jerry for all 
there dedicated hard work and 
support whilst on committee. 
Tim Wakeham, Rigby Taylor, 
has been elected as President. 
Graeme Gallimore, Launceston, 
is also standing down and will be 
replaced by Mike Bush, St Mel-
lion. Again, thanks to Graeme 
for all his hard work while on 
committee and in particular all 
the work he has put towards 
the education and training 
events organised by the Section. 
Steve Harris, Ashbury, now 
takes on the Treasurer duties. 
Thanks too to Jane Jones, our 
Regional Administrator, who 
attended and gave a report of 
progress within the Region and 
nationally. Many thanks to all 
the members who attended and 
supported the AGM.

It was another very success-
ful event with many thanks to 
Jason and his team for present-
ing a wonderful course and to all 
the staff at Stover GC for their 
hospitality.

News from Duchy College. 
Roger White, who has recently 

joined the Greenkeeping and 
Horticulture Team at Stoke, 
took new and old greenkeeper 
and horticultural students to 
IOG Saltex at Windsor. Not the 
usual “Induction Day to college 
life” that most new students will 
have experienced and it didn’t 
rain!

Duchy College has recently 
struck an exciting deal with Toro 
and have obtained a Toro 5400D 
cutting machine on a free per-
manent loan basis. This piece of 
kit will help us dramatically to 
improve the quality of the sports 
pitches on site and can also be 
used by golf and green keep-
ing students to demonstrate 
machinery operation and servic-
ing. We would like to pass on our 
appreciation to Rob Guntrip, 
of Devon Garden Machinery, 
and John Pike, from Lely, for 
supporting the college and we 
look forward to building on the 
success of this relationship in 
the future, Joe Jones, Duchy 
Campus Manager, Jimmy Hor-
rell, Workshop Manager, was 
also keen to thank DGM for the 
de-commissioned engines they 
supplied and the cutting units 
used to support the students. 
Thank you to Bill Pile and Steve 
Evans who over the years started 
the discussions and subsequent 
support from Toro and DGM, 
and the support below. 

Dave Chammings who com-

John  
Pemberton 
Chief  
Executive

By the time you read this it will be old news that I have given 
the Board six months notice of my intention to leave BIGGA. 
I have agreed with the Board that I will continue to give the 
Association my fullest attention until the end of April next year, 
during which time I will also help them with the recruitment 
process to find a suitable successor. 

This has not been an easy decision to make, especially in 
the current economic climate when BIGGA is facing some 
serious challenges and I will use my experience and knowledge 
to assist the Board and the Staff in whatever way I can. I have 
no plans after April and will wait to see what opportunities 
arise in due course. I am not the sort of person to give up work 
altogether and will be looking for something to keep the grey 
matter ticking over, even if only on an ad hoc basis.

I first joined the Association in March 1993 as its 
Accountant, moving up to take the reins as Chief Executive 
in March 2004. I have enjoyed many years of helping BIGGA 
grow into an organisation that is widely respected in the 
golf industry as well as breaking new ground into sports 
turf management generally. Greenkeeping as a career, and 
greenkeepers as professionals, have come a long way, even in 
my relatively short experience of the industry. I think that a 
great many people, both members and non-members, often 
overlook this. 

BIGGA exists to bring together like-minded people who 
share a common vocation and to help them maximise their 
potential through education. In raising individual standards 
of competency you raise the standard of the finished product, 
in our case the golf course or perhaps another form of sports 
turf surface. It’s not unique and it is the fundamental principle 
behind a great number of professional associations. 

However, like all such bodies, BIGGA needs a stable 
financial base and in the current climate this is where it runs 
into difficulty. The erratic attendance of exhibitors at Harrogate 
coupled with a decline in advertising over recent years brings 
its challenges and there is no doubt that the economy in golf is 
slowly worsening. Please don’t get me wrong, BIGGA is not in 
dire financial trouble but it is being hit by the downturn in the 
economy and it is becoming increasingly difficult to deliver the 
expected standard of service. 

I understand that research suggests that the number of 
rounds of golf being played has remained fairly consistent over 
recent years and its just that people are adopting an approach 
of pay-and-play rather than going down the membership 
route. With a drift away from club membership more and more 
bodies are looking at how they can address their own funding 
issues by having a greater financial contribution to the game 
by the golfer, especially the group so commonly dubbed as the 
‘Nomad’ golfer. Saying it is easy; doing something about it is 
the difficult part!

John Pemberton
Chief Executive


